# **April 2016**

# **LEAGUES**

# **Sunday Paper**

Will Resume in Fall

# 3D League

Tues -Thurs 7 pm

### **Summer 3D**

Beginning June 1
Wednesday
7 pm

# UPCOMING EVENTS

**Board Meeting**May 13, 2016 7pm

Access Yes Shoot May 10 & 12, 2016 7 pm

# Trad Shoot/BBQ Yard Sale

May 21, 2016 8 am Registration

# **Carp Shoot**

June 11
7:30 am Registration
6 pm Weigh In

### **JOAD**

Saturday 9-Noon Last Day is May 14

# Cheyenne Field Archers Newsletter

### THANK YOU!!!

The third and final leg of the 12<sup>th</sup> Annual Grand Slam Triple Crown was March 18-19. Thank you to all who helped with cleaning, set-up, tear down, concessions, registration, payouts and other duties that make the Triple Crown a success each year.

# First Annual Scholarship Shoot

We raised approximately \$2500 at the first annual CFA Scholarship Shoot! Although our shoot turnout was not as good as expected, our donation collection was fantastic. Thank you to everyone who made donations and to the shooters who made the Scholarship shoot a success.

# Access Yes Fundraiser Shoot May 10 & 12, 2016 7 pm \$10/shooter

CFA will again host a fundraiser for **Access Yes**. All proceeds go directly to Access Yes. Please come out and have some fun for a great cause! We also need door prize donations for this shoot. Please note the time change from 6 pm to 7 pm.

# **Carp Shoot**

June 11, 2016 - \$20/person - Rock Lake 7:30 Registration - 6 pm Weigh In

CFA will host a Carp Shoot on June 11, 2016. Registration will take place at Rock Lake at 7:30 am. You may fish anywhere in the state; the weigh in will be at 6 pm back at Rock Lake. Team options and other "rules and regulations" will be determined at registration by participants.

# **Summer 3D League**

CFA will begin a Summer 3D league on June 1. League will be held Wednesday's at 7 pm.

# Minutes CFA Monthly Meeting April 11, 2016

The April board meeting was called to order by President, Dan Conrad at 7:01 p.m. Members present were as follows: Tim Zacharias, Gary Cox, Myron Reed, David Hays, Jared Schinzel, Kent Ketterling, Mike Lancaster, Dan Conrad, Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, and Connie Crandall.

Mary Tharp, Treasurer

- Mary presented an overview of income and expenses for the 2016 Triple Crown. We had a total profit of \$3,785 this year.
- High West will be implementing a 5.6% increase for the electricity. We will also see a \$30/mo increase for the LED lights that were put up in the parking lot.
- Total Scholarship funds collected thus far are \$343.35 \$200 donation from Capital Lumber, \$100 donation from Butch Rupert, and \$43.35 from the TC donation bucket.

After review of the March treasurer's report, Bob Graham made a motion to accept the March treasurer's report as presented, Connie Crandall seconded motion; none opposed, motion carried.

### **Old Business**

Trad Shoot/garage sale is May 21, 2016.

Scholarship shoot is April 12 & 14, 2016

Update – Bob Graham was the top fundraiser for the Scholarship Fund with donations totaling ~\$750. Kayla Ketterling brought in \$526 in pledges from the pledge sheets. Total raised was ~\$2500!! Total numbers will be available at the May meeting.

Access Yes shoot is May 10 & 12, 2016

Removal of the spotlights and replacement with vinyl elk and roadrunner signs has not been completed. Dan Conrad received a suggestion to put the original roadrunner in the middle with the elk and new roadrunner on each side. The reason for moving the signs was to avoid having them shot up. Bob Graham will schedule the removal and replacement. = **Update – Spot lights have been removed. Cost for all 3 new vinyl signs is \$165** 

Connie Crandall is still working on getting a metal reflective sign donated. Should be available soon.

Mary Tharp - Requested permission to borrow the bows for the boy scouts on April 1 & 2. Permission was granted with no opposition. – **Update** – **A couple of the bows borrowed had issues and had to be repaired. All bows need to be inspected and repaired.** 

### **Butch Rupert**

Requested update on when the new bow press would be set up in the office for use. Mary Tharp and
Mike Lancaster will work on getting the table on the north wall and/or the bookshelves on the east
wall cleaned and moved so the press can be set up.

- Butch Rupert's daughter quoted a price on the polo shirts with embroidery at \$15 per shirt rather than the \$30 per shirt we purchased prior. She would charge \$25-\$50 for the digitized images and the club would then own the images. Butch has a catalog with the same shirts and also t-shirts. We will contact Jeremy to see if we can get the images. Update BHW shirts have already been started so we will look changes for next year. Mary will create a new sign-up sheet for additional shirts to get an idea on interest and further discussion will take place at a later date on who we will use for purchase of shirts.
- Butch suggested we spray foam insulation in the target shed and put electric in the shed so we can keep the targets heated in the winter. Suggested we clean the garage and then spray. Al Tharp or Bob Graham will get an estimate on cost.
- RMAA shoot is June 26. Park vendor will have first refusal on food service. Dan Conrad will be meeting with RMAA prior to the shoot.
- Need to level and haul in rock or recycled asphalt, or pave parking lot. Estimates on grading, recycled asphalt, and pavement are being acquired. Update Estimate to do a complete workover of parking including collection pond, culvert, grade, and crushed granite came in at \$26K. All agreed this is not feasible at this time. Tim Zacharias will provide an estimate for recycled asphalt and labor to spread and pack with roller at next meeting.
- Butch suggested we contact High West Energy to inquire about "yard" lights in the parking lot. –
   Update work order was filed and locate has been completed. Al Tharp will follow-up to see when installation will be completed.

Mary Tharp will be doing final analysis and recommendation to transfer funds from the checking account to CD or savings in April. – Update – after analysis and based on current balance of ~\$46K in checking, Mary Tharp made the suggestion to move \$15K to a savings account. The funds could be moved to a CD, however, we would have to pay a penalty if we needed to pull them back. Mary will work with the bank to set up a new Savings account as well as a separate Savings account for the Scholarship fund.

### **New Business**

### Gary Cox

 Most of the web pages have been updated with current links and several corrections. If anyone sees anything that needs to be corrected please contact Gary and he will get the corrections completed. The website is looking very nice!!

### Kent Ketterling

Last day for JOAD is May 14.

### Al Tharp

- Due to lack of showing, the Sunday target league has been concluded. Sunday league will resume in the fall.
- Al made a suggestion to raise dues by \$5 with all additional funds going to the Scholarship fund. His suggestion will be added to the annual meeting agenda to be voted on by the membership.
- We will have a complete target inventory on 5/25 at 6 pm.

### Dan Conrad

• Carp Shoot – CFA will host a Carp Shoot on June 11, 2016 at Rock Lake. Registration will begin at 7:30 am with weigh in at 6 pm. Cost will be \$20/person. All "rules and regulations" will be discussed and determined by the participants at registration.

### Tim Zacharias

• Several people have requested a Summer 3D league. Summer 3D will be Wednesday nights at 7 pm beginning June 1. Tim will run the Summer 3D league.

### Mike Lancaster

• Current membership is 211.

Motion to adjourn was made by Mary Tharp, seconded by Bob Graham; none opposed. Meeting was adjourned at 7:48 pm.

Minutes presented by Connie Crandall, Secretary



President
Dan Conrad
307-631-6507

Vice President
Al Tharp
307-635-7351

Secretary
Connie Crandall
307-214-7416

Treasurer
Mary Tharp
307-631-6881

# **Next Board Meeting**

May 13, 2016 7:00pm



211 Members

### **Board Members**

Bob Graham
Kent Ketterling
Tim Zacharias
Sarah Zacharias

### **Alternates**

Mike Cahoon James Frauendienst Jim Mallon

Cheyenne Field Archers P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, WY 82007

We are on the web!

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com